UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting November 20, 1972 3:30 p.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer; Professors Bingaman, Daniels, Deloria, Ellis, Fink, Goldberg, MacPherson, Maxfield, Muir, Parnall, Reynoso, Romero, Teitelbaum, Utton, Walden, R. Walker, W. Walker.

Dean Hart presiding, attention was given to the following:

- 1. Minutes of the meeting of November 6, 1972, were approved.
- 2. The faculty adopted the following policy for student attendance at faculty meetings:
  - a) Three students, one from each class, are entitled to attend all faculty meetings and to discuss and vote upon all matters brought before the faculty.
  - b) Each class shall select its representative by election. The student who receives the largest number of votes shall be the elected representative. The election shall take place as soon as possible after the beginning of each academic year.
  - c) For the current academic year, each class shall elect a representative as soon as possible after the adoption of this policy.
  - d) Students attending faculty meetings will be subject to the same constraints regarding confidentiality as members of the faculty.
- 3. Dean Hart commended Professor Fink for his efforts toward securing \$350,000.00 of the bond issue money for law books.

Dean Hart also announced tenure for Professor Goldberg.

Professor Daniels announced our Moot Court Team victory in the regional trials held on November II and the subsequent trip to New York in December.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Secretary